

September Meeting Highlights

Thirty-two Waterways members & guests gathered on the Chartiers Country Club for the September 9th luncheon meeting. Bill Porter welcomed the following new guests: Patrick Kelly of AEP River Operations and Ed Navickas of CEMEX/Kosmos Cement Company. Before the meeting, Bill Porter covered the following items:

· Coal Marketing Day brochures are on the registration table.  The Waterways Association is a marketing sponsor for this event.
· The annual Barge Breakaway Seminar will be held at Chartiers Country Club on October 8, 2009.
· The October membership luncheon will be held on Tuesday, October 20th in Marietta jointly with the Huntington District.

· Tim Murphy will be taking a river tour next Friday.

· Sandie Egley was recognized for effort in putting together a monthly events calendar.  Anyone wishing to have something placed on this calendar should contact Sandie or Cheryll Cranmer.

· Information from the Friends of the Museums, Inc. has been placed on the registration table.  

Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme reported on the following:

· The security zone/river closure has been released for the G20 Summit in September.  The official river closure/security zone information will be forwarded to the membership.

· The President will be visiting Pittsburgh’s Convention Center on September 15th.  Closures will be occurring on the Allegheny as well as Mon River.

· Commandant Allen will be participating in a Meet & Greet luncheon hosted by the Waterways Association on Thursday, September 10th.

CDR Timme introduced LT Randy Preston who has replaced Matt Meskun as the Chief of Prevention.  Randy comes from the Houston/Galveston area and has been with the Coast Guard for 20 years.  Randy will be handling vessel and waterfront inspections and also investigations.

Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
National Weather Service
William Drzal was not present but submitted the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:
· The Carnegie Mellon University Practicum, The Wireless Waterways, is complete.  With the completion of the project, the Port of Pittsburgh Commission is applying for a TIGER (Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery) grant to implement their findings and initiate the Wireless Waterway Project.  The PPC is working closely with the USCG, the USACE and the AWO to make sure that all interests are considered and everyone can support the project.
· On October 1, 2009, the Annual Imagination Cruise will be held aboard the Gateway Clipper Fleet. There is an educational boat for children and a networking boat for Industry.  Anyone interested in attending please contact Jim or Mary Ann at the PPC.
· Port Security Grant Program (PSGP) – The FY2007 Supplemental is in the final stages of the Environmental, Historic and Preservation (EHP) reviews.  Once this phase is complete, the funding should become available for the projects that were awarded in that round.  If anyone has received funding for a project for FY2008, please review the EHP Screening Memo located on the Port of Pittsburgh website.  This will expedite the review process and hopefully release the funds sooner.

Navigation Committee Report
Mike Somales reported on the following:

· The committee has reviewed the Fox Chapel Yacht Club’s Southside Marina proposal.  This marina is between Brady Street and the Hot Metal Bridge.  Dick Ehringer attending a meeting on behalf of Michael Somales and after reviewing the proposed plans confirmed that it will not cause navigational issues.  Therefore, the Navigation Committee will approve the proposed plan.  
· Bridge closures such as the Charleroi/Monessen Bridge offer unique opportunities to address navigational issues caused by the older structures.  
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported on the following:

· Lockage fee opposition continues to grow in Congress.

· The Waterways Council is currently seeking additional funds to develop television advertising similar to the Railroad efficiencies & effectiveness ads. These 30 second advertisements would be aired during various news shows such as The O’Reilly Factor, Anderson Cooper, MSNBC etc. in the Washington D.C. area with the goal being to inform decision makers on Capitol Hill about the fuel and environmental efficiencies of barge transportation and encourage their opposition to the Obama administration’s lockage fee proposal.
Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek was unable to attend the meeting.  However, Bill Porter did notify the membership that the Pittsburgh Maritime Association has developed a slate of Board candidates for approval.
October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 20th at the Lafayette Hotel in Marietta, Ohio. This will be a joint meeting between the Pittsburgh and Huntington Districts.  Cost of the luncheon is currently estimated at $30. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Tuesday, October 13, 2009 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Lafayette Hotel – Marietta, Ohio
October 20, 2009 at Noon

Luncheon Buffet: 

Baked Steak, Stuffed Chicken Breast, Whipped Potatoes, Vegetable Medley, Cole Slaw, Garden Salad.  Dessert will be assorted fruit pies and coffee, water and tea.

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Tuesday, October 13th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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